From: Debbie Falkiner

Sent: Sunday, May 5, 2024 8:43 PM

To: Mayor Amy Martin amy.martin@norfolkcounty.ca; Councillor Chris Van Paassen

<<u>Chris.VanPaassen@norfolkcounty.ca</u>>; Councillor Kim Huffman <<u>kim.huffman@norfolkcounty.ca</u>>;

Councillor Alan Duthie alan.duthie@norfolkcounty.ca; Councillor Tom Masschaele

<<u>Tom.Masschaele@norfolkcounty.ca</u>>; Councillor Doug Brunton <<u>doug.brunton@norfolkcounty.ca</u>>;

Councillor Michael Columbus < Michael.Columbus@norfolkcounty.ca >; Councillor Adam Veri

<adam.veri@norfolkcounty.ca>; Councillor Linda Vandendriessche

linda.vandendriessche@norfolkcounty.ca>

Cc: Tracey Rodrigues < tracey.rodrigues@norfolkcounty.ca>

Subject: Traffic Concerns

Some people who received this message don't often get email from important

. Learn why this is

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello Mayor and Counsellors,

I am writing today to express concerns on the Norfolk Growth Plan 2024-2051 and the increased traffic flow that will be impacted on Old Hwy 24 / Main Street through the center of Waterford.

Currently we try to cross Old Hwy 24 / Woodley Road each day and with the volume at times and excessive speed it has become a danger to cross that road. With an estimated additional 6,000 cars per day due to growth, and no sidewalk, how will people be safe to cross and walk along the main road?

I would appreciate a reply to these concerns.

Thank you,

Debbie Falkiner

From: Debbie Falkiner

Sent: Tuesday, May 7, 2024 8:25 AM

To: Mayor Amy Martin amy.martin@norfolkcounty.ca; Councillor Chris Van Paassen

<<u>Chris.VanPaassen@norfolkcounty.ca</u>>; Councillor Kim Huffman <<u>kim.huffman@norfolkcounty.ca</u>>;

Councillor Alan Duthie alan.duthie@norfolkcounty.ca; Councillor Tom Masschaele

<<u>Tom.Masschaele@norfolkcounty.ca</u>>; Councillor Doug Brunton <<u>doug.brunton@norfolkcounty.ca</u>>;

Councillor Michael Columbus < Michael.Columbus@norfolkcounty.ca >; Councillor Adam Veri

<adam.veri@norfolkcounty.ca>; Councillor Linda Vandendriessche

linda.vandendriessche@norfolkcounty.ca>

Cc: Tracey Rodrigues < tracey.rodrigues@norfolkcounty.ca Subject: Traffic Concerns Through Downtown Waterford

Some people who received this message don't often get email from important

Learn why this is

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello Mayor and Counsellors,

I am expanding on my concern on traffic issues with respect to the Norfolk Growth Plan 2024-2051.

With the increased traffic, I cannot see the Main Street of Waterford being able to handle the excess in cars / trucks etc. The Main Street is already congested. I believe that if the growth of Waterford will be in the future plan, then another bypass road should be looked at. One road cannot or should not handle all traffic.

I would appreciate a reply to this concerns.

Thank you Debbie Falkiner